Shelburne Recreation Committee Minutes for April 16, 2018
Present:  Diana Hardina, Emily Stone and Norman Beebe

Agenda with meeting notes.

1---- Approve/review March meeting minutes – will approve minutes at our next meeting.
2---- Cowell heating system (possible guest) – the possible guest does not arrive.  We discuss the Green Communities Grant in terms of possible upgrades to the Cowell heating system.  Emily said folks from UMass have been at the Cowell as part of the grant.  Norman will check in with Andrew Baker to see where things are.
3---- Updates

* Committee membership – Joe Judd says Diana’s term is up.  We think this isn’t the case but will write her in at the next election.  We’ve had no other interest in joining the committee.  Diana will talk to Stefan Topolski about possibly joining the committee.

* Shelburne 250th celebration – Diana has attended two meetings.  She gives us a rundown of the event.  It starts Friday June 22nd with a fundraising dinner.  Saturday events will begin at the Grange and end at BSE.  There will be a 3pm parade and 9:30 pm fireworks.

* River trail – Selectboard and Finance Committee are in support of the trail.  An article for $4000 to pay for a feasibility study will appear on the town warrant.  The Open Space Committee and the Recreation Committee will each contribute $2000.  Funds may not be needed if a grant we applied for is successful.

* In-town skating rink – we talk about Stefan Topolski’s offer, and possibly flooding part of the Arms’ Field.  Diana will bring forward a proposal with steps to make this happen.  Norman will talk to someone in Town Hall to see if we had skating at Stefan’s what liability might be like.  (Could it be similar to when folks opened up their private pools for swimming lessons?)
* Shelburne Falls Girls’ Softball – there are two teams but currently the younger girls’ team is small.  The town has agreed to maintain the field.  SF Girls’ Softball will pay to rent a tiller and York rake for a day, and Mark will have the town crew pick up the equipment and do the work.

   * Other updates as needed – Draw-around is coming up on Saturday, April 28th.  Emily is cancelling basketball and volleyball on April 26th and 27th so the Art Garden can start setting up.


4---- Cowell Director Report – CPR Awareness program happening this Wed. at 4.  If it’s well attended, the town will receive a free defibrillator to be kept in the Cowell.
5---- Water access – Wilcox Hollow is good for fishing and boat access.  Norman will talk to Alan Harris who has been pushing to get the road repaired.  As for swimming, Norman will contact the town of Ashfield to see if our residents could purchase swimming passes (as Buckland did last year).
6---- Any other business – tree brochure.  The committee agrees to contribute $100 toward the printing of the brochure.  Diana suggests that the brochure use a different font for the text.  Times New Roman or the font used for the title on the brochure would be good choices.  
Molly Cantor is willing to donate the old West Count News land she purchased on Bridge Street.  We should push for it to be a picnic area.
7---- Schedule our next meeting – Monday May 14th at 6:30.
